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Every Child Matters

Denton Community Primary School

Acacia Road

Denton

Newhaven

East Sussex

BN9 0QJ

Telephone: 01273 513377

Website: www.denton.e-sussex.sch.uk
e-mail: office@denton.e-sussex.sch.uk

Headteacher: Ms Caitlin Yapp 

Chair of Governors: Mr George Bishop
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Choosing a school for your child is such a very important decision. In this prospectus we hope to give you as much information as possible about our school and how we work so that you can decide whether Denton is the right school for your child. However, the best way to find out more is to come and visit us, so please telephone the school to arrange a time that is convenient. We look forward to meeting you and your child!

The Aims of our School

Our vision for our school is that everybody feels that they are an important part of our school team - so that we all work together well and take a pride in doing our best!

This means that we must make sure of these things, for all children and adults involved with our school:
· We are all learners: everyone has targets for learning that are clearly explained to him or her so we all know what is expected of us.

· Progress towards targets is monitored carefully to make sure that the support is in place to help people to reach the next goal.

· We communicate well because we take time to listen to others and we know that we will be listened to.
· We have a code of mutual respect that makes sure that each of us feels that our school is a safe place to learn. 

· We are working together to be a Healthy School.

· We encourage parents/carers, governors, members of our local community and outside agencies to be part of our learning team.

About our school

Denton Community Primary School is a primary school, with a nursery class, in the village of Denton, near Newhaven. It was built in the 1970s to provide a school for the growing numbers of children in Denton and South Heighton. Many of our pupils come from the villages of Denton and South Heighton, but others travel from neighbouring towns and villages, such as Seaford and Newhaven.
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We are part of a cluster group that includes three 

local primary schools and Seahaven Academy. 

We are called the NMI, (Newhaven Management 

Initiative), to reflect our commitment to working 

together. As a cluster group, we share in-service days, 

resources and expertise and we also meet regularly 

for sports tournaments, music festivals and 

curriculum enrichment.

If you would like to find out more about our school,

Please visit our website:

www.denton.e-sussex.sch.uk
Admissions


If you have a child that will be aged 4 between 1st September 2015 and 31st August 2016, he or she is entitled to a school place for all of the school year beginning in September 2015. Alternatively, your child may attend a pre-school, playgroup or nursery that is part of the East Sussex Early Years Development and Childcare Plan.

Parents/carers who wish their child to start at our school in September 2015 need to give the child’s name, date of birth and address to the school secretary. This will ensure that you are sent a preference form in November 2014. 

Further details, with addresses and telephone numbers that you may contact for more information, are available from the school office. 

Open day arrangements for prospective parents/carers

Each year the school holds Open Day Sessions for parents/carers of children who will be of Reception age in the following September - as an opportunity to see our School in action!  These dates will be advertised through the school newsletter, on our website and in the local press.  Prospective parents/carers who are considering our school for their child are welcome to visit the school on Open Day, when they will be given a tour of the school and have an opportunity for further discussion with the Head Teacher if they wish.  They receive a copy of the School Prospectus and a Guide to Starting School at Denton.  If this day is not convenient, or if your child is older than Reception age, please contact the school office for a suitable appointment.

School Organisation

We currently have ten classes, organised as follows:

Mrs Dicksee


Sea Lions

Nursery 

Mrs Harman 

Puffins

Year R pupils

Miss Wheelhouse

Jellyfish

Year R pupils

Mr Turner    

Dolphins

Year 1 pupils

Miss Blotz     

Sea Horses

Year 1 and Year 2 pupils

Miss Pomfret

Octopus

Year 2 pupils

Mrs Savage

          Penguins

Year 3 pupils

Miss George                     Turtles                   Year 4 pupils

Mr Kettle                         Starfish                 Year 5 pupils

Mr Walsh                         Whales                   Year 6 pupils

Teachers plan carefully and thoughtfully to match their teaching to pupils’ different abilities and needs, for example, through group work and through supported programmes of teaching at the appropriate level. We allocate teaching assistant hours to each class to support this differentiation.

Teaching Hours
Our school day begins at 8.50 a.m. and finishes at 3.20 p.m.

Key Stage 2 children, (Juniors), have 25 hours 50 minutes teaching time per week. Early Years and Foundation Stage, (Reception children), who are full time and Key Stage 1 children have 23 hours 45 minutes teaching time per week. Nursery children have a morning session of 3 hours every day. 
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Learning Maths in our ICT suite

Curriculum Statement

Our Reception children work towards Early Learning Goals from the Early Years and Foundation Stage Framework. The teachers and teaching assistants for Reception age children use the detailed Foundation Stage Profile to plan and assess individual progress, against the six areas of learning, throughout the school year. Parents/carers are involved in this process through our regular parent-teacher consultations.

The curriculum for children in Key Stage 1 and Key Stage 2 is planned within the frameworks of the National Curriculum, and the Primary Strategy for Literacy and Mathematics. Through the continuous professional development programme for all members of staff, we also give regard to East Sussex County guidelines towards best practice in these subjects. We have regular meetings with parents/carers to share learning goals and achievements and to suggest activities that will help at home. 

English, (Literacy)

Our English curriculum includes speaking and listening, reading, writing, spelling, handwriting and drama. All of our children follow our Literacy scheme of work for about an hour every day, depending upon their age. In addition to this, we plan for regular reading sessions, story-telling activities, activities to promote “speaking, listening and learning” and drama. Children at our school quickly grow confidence in speaking to an audience: through presentations to class or whole school assemblies or through involvement in our class and school productions.

We have a wide range of reading materials to stimulate the development of reading skills, including big books, fiction and non-fiction, Story Sacks, story tapes and CDs, a class library and our splendid new school library! We are always happy to recommend books for sharing at home, because we recognise that this plays an important part in learning to enjoy books. We have well-established home-school links and all our children take a reading book and a home-school link book home, in their book bag, so that they can read with an adult for at least ten minutes every night - and then record their comments in the home-school link book.
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Choosing books from our Library

We plan carefully to stimulate and improve children’s writing through Literacy sessions that are clearly focused on developing the meaning of texts, spelling, grammar and punctuation. Each pupil has an individual writing target that is shared and reviewed with parents/carers and pupils. We also plan ahead to use the children’s blossoming writing skills purposefully in other areas of the curriculum. 

A joined, cursive style of handwriting is introduced from the early years. Teachers have guidelines for practising in this style at home.

Mathematics

Children at our school enjoy Mathematics, which is planned for every day from our Mathematics Policy and Calculations Policy, (see website). Every lesson begins with a brief mental “warm-up” that includes all the children in an interactive and visual session to develop their agility in using and recalling mental methods and facts. The main lessons are taught in units of work that include addition and subtraction, multiplication and division, shape and space, measuring, algebra and handling data. These topics are revisited throughout the year, and in subsequent years, to reinforce and extend previous learning.

In Mathematics, in line with accepted good practice, the emphasis is on mental methods, practical work and informal methods of recording that will lead to real understanding of standard written methods. 

We encourage parental involvement through regular homework activities. For younger children, we regularly send home game-like activities that you could play with your child. 

Science

Our children take a lively interest in the world around them and we plan ahead to focus this interest towards the learning expectations of the National Curriculum for each age group. Our emphasis is on scientific enquiry and experimentation, which means that we encourage children, from the early years onwards, to investigate through observation, questioning, making predictions, testing, discussing, recording and explaining their own findings. Topics of learning include “ourselves”, animal and plant life, materials and their properties, electricity and magnetism, forces and the Earth. Most topics are introduced in the Infant years, and then revisited and extended during the lower junior and upper junior years. 

We believe in the importance of first-hand experience in learning about Science, so we are fortunate in having a beautiful and varied school environment, including our sensory garden and developing wildlife areas. We are registered as an “Eco-school” and have our own “Eco-committee” that includes the children in reviewing and prioritising environmental projects in and around our school. Our current areas of focus include re-cycling, anti-litter projects, biodiversity and planting trees for a better environment.

Computing 

We are continually working to expand our Computing provision so that we can prepare our children for the highly technological society in which we live. All classes have interactive whiteboards and two networked PCs so that children can learn how to access the Internet efficiently and safely to search for knowledge and information that will enrich their learning in curriculum topics. Internet access is safeguarded so that children may not accidentally access inappropriate sites. We also have an ICT suite, with sixteen computers which are used to teach the children in each class the specific ICT skills appropriate to their year group. These skills include word processing, use of graphics, searching or building databases, modelling and control, using spreadsheets or making PowerPoint presentations. Computers are available for children to use in Literacy and Numeracy and we have a wide range of software and hardware, (including digital cameras and video recorders), to support other subjects or to practise and apply particular skills in an enjoyable and purposeful way.

Art and Design

At our school we plan a yearly programme that includes opportunities for drawing, painting, collage, 3-D work, using textiles and printing.

We believe that art is an important part of every child’s creative development and we celebrate and value the work and effects that they produce. We work on specific skills such as line, tone, proportion and perspective and we use the work of known artists to develop critical awareness and inspiration.

Multi-Cultural Education

Cultural Diversity is an important element of our well established Personal, Social and Health Education Schemes. In the Spring term we have a Multi-cultural “Arts Week”, when all the children can take part in working alongside visiting artists and story tellers to develop their skills and techniques around a multicultural theme. After our Arts Week, parents/carers and members of our local community will be invited to an exhibition of our glorious work! 
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Learning Chinese calligraphy

Music

We are enthusiastic musicians at Denton School! Every year the children follow a programme of study that includes singing, making music and enjoying music from our own and other cultures. All the children take part in musical performances every year and we invite a variety of musicians into school to give recitals or teaching sessions and workshops. In Years 4, 5 and 6 all children learn how to play the recorder and to read music. We have a well-established liaison with local secondary schools and East Sussex Music School: peripatetic teachers currently visit the school to teach individual instrumental lessons. 
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Learning to play recorder and to read music

Design Technology

At Denton the learning of Design Technology is based on harnessing the children’s natural enthusiasm and developing it in a systematic way. This involves investigation, practising skills and design and making activities. We put a great emphasis on the design process as well as developing knowledge and understanding towards a finished product.

History and Geography, (Humanities)

We believe that History and Geography must be strongly based in the children’s first hand experiences, so we regularly plan visits to places of historical or geographical interest. These have included: Preston Manor, The Sea Life Centre, Woods Mill, Wilderness Wood, London Museum, Newhaven Fort, The Mohair Centre, the seaside and local rivers and woodland. Other recent projects include classes going on a walk around our neighbourhood and drawing sketches that they developed into artistic paintings of local scenes. We often link these History or Geography topics with Art, ICT or Design Technology topics, so that the children are given quality time to draw, paint, make or build representations of the structures or places that they have learned about.

Physical Education, (PE)

Physical Education includes a programme of gymnastics, games, dance, outdoor and adventurous activities every year. All of our pupils go swimming at Seahaven Pool: for 12 sessions in Year 4 and for a further 12 sessions in Year 5.We make the best use of our extensive grounds for other sporting activities. We are building on the expertise of staff at the school by inviting sports coaches to lead supervised sessions and workshops with pupils during school time or during after-school clubs, for example, Cricket Coaching, Football, Netball, Tennis, Basketball, PE multi-skills and Rugby.

[image: image7.jpg]



Infants Sports Day

Our children have regular opportunities to meet with children from other local schools to play or compete at sports. Recently we have taken part in the athletics events, cross-country, football tournaments, netball tournaments and the cricket tournament.

We have a rolling programme of after-school sports clubs such as cricket, football, netball, athletics, tennis, golf, yoga and country dancing. 

Citizenship and Personal, Social and Health Education, (CPSHE)

CPSHE includes all aspects of our schools’ planned, or spontaneous, provision to promote our children’s personal and social development, including health and wellbeing. CPSHE is also taught in timetabled sessions, when children learn and discuss topics planned to develop their knowledge and understanding of themselves, others and their surroundings, our social responsibilities and our personal and social abilities and skills. We work from the excellent East Sussex Schemes of work, addressing each of these three main strands of CPSHE every year: Healthy Body and Healthy Life; Self-awareness and Careers Education; Rights, Responsibilities and Citizenship. We include a strong emphasis on respect and an understanding of Cultural Diversity, with well-developed links to Arts subjects such as music, story telling, dance, drama and art.

In line with East Sussex guidance, Sex and Relationships Education and Drug Education are part of our two-year cycle of CPSHE teaching and learning for all pupils, at an age-appropriate level. These topics are often taught alongside the Science schemes of work for learning about the human body, because they duplicate Science learning objectives from the National Curriculum.

Parents/carers are able to withdraw their child from all, or part of the Sex and Relationship Education provided, if they so wish - other than those elements which are required by the National Curriculum Science Order. A Parents/carers’ Guide to the school's Sex and Relationship Education Policy which gives greater detail about what the children will learn is available on our website and on request from the office and 

Our CPSHE programme is a strength of our school and we have recently been awarded Healthy Schools Enhanced Status. We are particularly proud of our pupil involvement through our annually-elected School Council and regular class “Circle Time” sessions.

We regularly invite visitors to school to help with the children’s understanding of CPSHE, for example, the Fire Safety officers, School Police Liaison Officers, the School Nurse and local Coastguards. We have strong links with Road Safety Officers, who lead Cycling Proficiency Training, for older juniors, and “Footsteps” Road Safety Training, for our Infant children. 

From time to time we plan for a special focus week in CPSHE. For example, our annual “Say No to Bullying” Week and our “Healthy Living” Week allow a whole school sharing and developing of learning and strategies. Our school is a lead school for SEAL, (Social and Emotional Aspects of Learning), which has extended our resources and expertise in providing a high quality PSHE curriculum.
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Learning to “Say No to Bullying”

Religious Education, (RE)

Through RE we introduce our children to the diversity and richness of world cultures and beliefs, focusing on empathy and understanding. 

Infant children learn about Christianity and Judaism. Junior children learn about Islam, Hinduism, Christianity and Judaism. Art, Design Technology, (including cooking), and music are closely linked in the teaching of these topics and RE is linked into our “themed weeks” whenever possible. First hand experiences are enhanced by visitors to our school and through arranging visits to local Places of Worship, such as churches, mosques and synagogues. 

While it is hoped that parents/carers will recognise the educational nature of this subject as it is now taught, if any parents/carers do not wish their child to be taught the agreed syllabus or take part in the acts of worship which we hold at the school, they should tell the Headteacher so that the child can be excused.
Spanish
Spanish teaching is introduced to pupils from Year 3 to Year 6. The lessons are based around games and activities that encourage children to become confident in communication in a new language. Children are encouraged to develop their ability to speak, listen, read and write in Spanish. 

We are continuing to build links with local secondary schools, pilot schools and local primary schools. From time to time children throughout the school will have opportunities to experience foreign languages and to develop intercultural understanding through themed weeks, projects and native-speaking visitors to the school.

Extra-curricular Activities

Members of staff work hard to provide extra-curricular activities through lunchtime and after-school clubs to develop the many interests that our children have. These have recently included:

Netball, Football, Tennis, Gardening, Cricket, Computing, Athletics, Recorders, Choir, Golf, Cooking, Multi-Skills, Chess and Tag Rugby.

Special Educational Needs

We believe that all children at Denton are special and we monitor the progress of each child regularly to ensure that their needs are being met. From time to time, when some children have difficulty in accessing part of the curriculum without individualised support, the class teacher and Special Educational Needs Co-ordinator, (SENCO), will design a Provision Map to record strategies for supporting the child in school. Parents/carers are involved and informed so that we can work together to make sure that all our children feel successful at school. On some occasions, we discuss with parents/carers the involvement of outside agencies that may be able to give further support and guidance, such as the Educational Psychologist, Behaviour Support Services, Speech and Language Therapists or Learning Support Services. Our Special Needs Policy is based on the National Code of Practice.

Gifted and Talented Children

We have carefully developed our approaches to teaching to take advantage of different learning and teaching styles and to differentiate to ensure that we are setting meaningful challenges appropriate to each child. Because we plan for a broad and varied curriculum and monitor progress every half term, we are able to individualise the curriculum where a child shows an especial flair or talent for a particular subject or range of subjects.

Assessment

The National Curriculum is the basis of the school’s curriculum.  During their first year, Reception class children are continually assessed using the national Foundation Stage Profile to enable planning of each child's individual curriculum. Progress is regularly discussed with parents/carers.  As children reach the age of 7 and 11, (i.e., Years 2 and 6), they are assessed using national Standard Assessment Tasks and Tests (SATs). Non-statutory QCA tests are used to assess children in Years 3, 4 and 5.  More importantly, throughout the year we have a process of ongoing assessment which involves the pupils and parents/carers to ensure that children’s progress is monitored and their learning is planned for - so that their own particular needs can be identified and addressed.

Homework

Each class teacher sends home ideas for home learning activities every week. This guides parents/carers who wish to play an active part in the learning of their children by making links with work currently being done in school. 

Regular reading time is an important part of home learning. At Denton School every pupil takes a book home every night, to read with, or to, a parent.

Communication with parents/carers

We believe that good home-school communication contributes to our pupils’ feelings of purpose and belonging at school. We have a very supportive parent body and we enjoy working with you to assist, inform and advise each other towards meeting the best interests of your child. You will be asked to sign a Home-School Agreement when your child starts our school.

We have timetabled parent-pupil-teacher consultations during the Autumn and Spring terms, to share our Reading, Writing and Mathematics targets for your child and to suggest linked activities that you may share at home. During the Summer term you will receive a written report that summarises attainment over the school year.

Newsletters are sent home regularly with your youngest child and the most current newsletter is available on our school website.

We trust parents/carers to contact the school whenever they have any concerns regarding their children. If you have more than a brief message to pass on to your child’s class teacher it is usually best to telephone the school secretary to make a fixed appointment with the appropriate member of staff, so that your concerns or queries are given the time they deserve.

PTA

We have a very effective Parent-Teacher Association, (FADS: Friends and Associates of Denton School), that meets regularly to plan both social and fund-raising events. The dates of meetings are shown in our newsletters and are open to any interested parent, carer or friend of the school. Parents/carers are also fully represented on our governing body.

[image: image9.jpg]


          

FADS Summer Fair
School Discipline

At Denton School we work to encourage the development of the qualities of respect, honesty and fairness towards others and ourselves. At the beginning of the school year, each class discusses and agrees the code of conduct that will make sure that their classroom is a safe and happy place to learn. Copies of this code of conduct are sent home for the parents/carers to share. 

We have a clearly stated Playground Code of Conduct, which is reviewed annually with the children and displayed in the playgrounds.

At the beginning of every year each class elects two School Council representatives. The School Councillors meet with the Headteacher every month to discuss any concerns, ideas or suggested improvements that they have been alerted to by other pupils through class councils. School Council members play an active part in sharing the leadership of the school!

Healthy Schools

We are very proud of our achievement of Healthy Schools Enhanced Status. This means that we have made a pledge that we will demonstrate evidence of a whole-school approach to develop and promote each of the four core themes of being a Healthy School. These four themes are:

· Personal, Social and Health Education, (PSHE), which includes sex and relationship education and drug education

· Healthy Eating

· Physical Activity

· Emotional Health and Well-being, (including anti-bullying strategies)

These themes do not only relate to what is taught and learned through our curriculum but also to the emotional, physical and learning environment that the school provides. Focusing on developing these themes will consolidate and extend the good practice already evident in our school, for example, the well-organised Play Leader scheme to encourage physical activity at playtimes; our involvement as a pilot school for the SEAL project, (Social and Emotional Aspects of Learning); and our position as a “Lead Behaviour School” for East Sussex.

School Uniform

We have an attractive school uniform and we strongly recommend that parents/carers provide this for their children.  We believe that uniform:

· Encourages pride in our school

· Prevents discrimination

· Creates a sense of belonging

· Reduces arguments about what to wear for school

· Makes it easier to recognise our children, and keep them safe, when we go out of school for activities.

Boys, (Winter)





Girls, (Winter)
Navy or dark grey trousers
Navy or dark grey skirt, pinafore dress or trousers

White polo shirt



White polo shirt

Navy school sweatshirt


Navy school sweatshirt or cardigan

Navy fleece




Navy fleece

Juniors: Black, brown or navy shoes or trainers, (if trainers are worn, a different pair must be brought for PE)




Infants: Black, brown or navy shoes


Boys, (Summer)



Girls, (Summer)

Dark grey or navy shorts


Blue and white checked dress 

Sweatshirts and cardigans with the school logo are available from the school office. We ask that all school clothing is labelled with your child’s name.

Hair Safety and Hygiene

For various Health and Safety reasons, we expect children with long hair to have it tied back at school at all times, not only for PE sessions. 

Jewellery

For health and safety reasons, the only items of jewellery allowed are one pair of small stud earrings, (one in each ear), and a wristwatch. Their safekeeping is the responsibility of the child and must be removed, by the child, for PE, (including swimming). To avoid having to miss PE, swimming sessions or outdoor and adventurous activities at another venue we advise parents and carers to wait until the beginning of the summer holidays before having their child’s ears pierced.

Toys

To avoid loss, damage, disputed ownership or any other confusion, our policy on bringing toys and games to school has always been as follows:

Children should not bring toys, games or balls into school for playtime use - but may on occasion be invited to bring items to contribute to topic work or following a visit. The showing of the toy/artefact brought in should take place at the appropriate topic time in the curriculum and then the toy/artefact placed in the Home Box until home time.

This includes not bringing play equipment into school at the beginning and end of the school day, since very young children and babies are often present in our playgrounds. At mid-session playtimes and lunch times, a range of play equipment is provided for the children to share.

PE Kit

PE kit must be brought to school every day, and taken home at the weekend for a wash.

· Plain white T-shirt

· Plain navy shorts

· Plimsolls for indoor activities and trainers for outdoor activities

· Navy tracksuit or jogging bottoms may be worn for winter outdoor activities

PE kit should be stored in a drawstring PE bag. These are available from the School Office.

Clothing for art activities

All children need an art apron or shirt to protect their clothing during painting, gluing or other art and design activities! An old shirt that belonged to an adult, with added elasticised sleeve cuffs, can be ideal.

Links with secondary schools

We have close links with Seahaven Academy. Our teachers meet regularly with Seahaven Academy staff and we have a familiarisation programme for teachers and pupils in the term before they transfer to secondary school to ensure a smooth transition.

Pre-school links

Parents/carers are always welcome to visit our school on a formal or informal basis before their child starts school and pre-school children and are also invited to attend events at the school. 
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Play dough cooking!
Children in the early years of their education are very much a part of our whole school.  We are delighted that our Nursery Class is now well established, offering the community an additional pre-school facility, which means the school is available for children from 3 to 11 years. The Early Years and Foundation Stage programme of work and experiences through play is fully in place in the Nursery and it reflects the Early Learning Goals intended for use in Playgroups, Nurseries and Reception Classes.  A leaflet offering guidance to parents/carers and the school’s philosophy on the Early Years and Foundation Stage is available from the school office. Our Nursery is staffed by a qualified Class Teacher and a Nursery Assistant.
Policies and Documents

All National Curriculum documents, school policies, Governing Body’s annual “School Profile” and the most recent OFSTED report and post-OFSTED Action Plan are available in school. Please contact the School Office should you wish to see them.

School Dinners

Parents/carers are able to choose on a daily basis between providing their children with a packed lunch or having a school dinner.  There is a choice of a hot main course or vegetarian option with a pudding or fresh fruit. Alternatively, jacket potatoes with a variety of fillings or ploughman’s lunches are also available daily. Any containers brought into school for lunch or drinks should be named please. Dinner money is brought in each day by the children and stored for them until lunchtime, when it is paid to the kitchen staff. All money needs to be in a named envelope or purse.  Milk and water are made available and other drinks may be purchased separately, whether or not children are having the cooked meal.  

“Chartwells” are contracted to the school to provide school meals for our children. They are the company chosen by East Sussex County Council and they are responsible for maintaining good nutritional standards.  At present, meals cost £2.02 per day and it is possible to pay weekly by cheque, made payable to Compass Group, if desired.  You may find out more about school meals by visiting:

www.eastsussex.gov.uk/schoolmeals
Free School Meals

Your child is entitled to free school meals if you are in receipt of Income Support or Job Seekers Allowance, (Income Based).  If you are receiving Child Tax Credit alone, (i.e. not with Working Tax Credit), and you may still be entitled to free school meals.  An application form is available from the school office.   If you are entitled to free school meals, please apply, even if your child does not want school dinners.  It benefits the school for children to be registered for free school meals, so we seek your co-operation with filling in this form if applicable. Every child in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 is eligible for free school meals from September 2014.
Snacks and Drinks

Packed lunches

The school is committed to informing pupils and parents/carers about approaches to the preparation of a packed lunch that is balanced and healthy. In order to keep teeth healthy, sweets are not allowed in school but one chocolate-coated biscuit as part of a packed lunch is permitted.  

The school has identified areas for the eating of packed lunches where pupils can have easy access to drinking water and facilities to dispose / recycle waste. 

Snacks

Children may bring some fruit or vegetables to eat at morning break if they wish.  Additionally, children in Reception and Key Stage One receive a free piece of fruit every afternoon, as part of the government sponsored ‘Healthy Eating’ Scheme. Water is available from drinking fountains at both ends of the school and children are encouraged to bring in a transparent plastic bottle of water for personal use. 

Drinks

The school recognises the contribution that the consumption of sufficient water makes to learning, positive behaviour and health. The school has shown a commitment to meeting legal requirements to make clean, palatable water available to all pupils and staff throughout the school day. Parents/carers are encouraged to provide an appropriate container, (transparent plastic bottle), for drinking water and to ensure that these containers are kept clean. Parents/carers will be provided with information about the value of drinking sufficient water.

Complaints Procedure

If you have any concerns about your child, please make an appointment, through the school secretary, to see the class teacher as soon as possible. 

At Denton C. P. School we have adopted the East Sussex model complaints procedure. In brief, this procedure is staged as follows:

1. Contact school to arrange a time to talk with the class teacher.

2. If, after talking with the class teacher and allowing time for some movement towards resolution, your concerns continue, contact the school to make an appointment to talk with the Headteacher.

3. If, after talking with the Headteacher and allowing time for full investigation and planned action, your concerns continue, you need to write to the Chair of Governors, care of the Clerk to Governors, to express your concerns in writing. He or she will follow the confidential procedures laid out in the School Complaints policy. 

4. If you wish to appeal against any decision of the Governing Body, regarding your concerns, an appeal committee will be convened whose decision is final.

Denton Community Primary School’s full complaints procedure policy is available for inspection at school. 

Child Protection and Safeguarding
Parents/carers should be aware that the school will take any reasonable action to ensure the safety of its pupils. In cases where the school has reason to be concerned that a child may be subject to ill-treatment, neglect or other forms of abuse, members of staff have no alternative but to follow the Local Authority Child Protection Procedures and inform the Social Services Department of their concerns.

Parent-helpers and other volunteers are asked to complete a brief application form and a CRB form and return them to the school for processing.

Our term dates for 2014-2015
School session dates for 2014-2015 are as follows. INSET Days will be confirmed before the beginning of the school year,

Autumn Term 1

3rd September – 24th October

Autumn Term 2

3rd November – 19th December

Spring Term 1

5th January – 13th February
Spring term 2

23rd February – 27th March
Summer Term 1

13th April – 22nd May

Summer Term 2

1st June – 22nd July

We encourage parents/carers to plan annual holidays during school closures to avoid disruption to the child’s curriculum. Holidays taken during term time will not be authorised as absences by the school.

Any unexplained absences or lateness will be treated as "unauthorised" absence.  It is important for children’s safety that whenever your child is away from school, you telephone the school office or send a note to explain the absence on the first day and on successive days of absence.

Pupil attendance records

In the school year 2013 to 2014, our percentage attendance was 96%
Charging Policy

Because we firmly believe that providing stimulating first hand experiences is an essential part of children’s learning, we regularly arrange educational visits and/or visitors to the school. These include storytellers, musicians and drama groups and are greatly enjoyed by the children. Parents/carers may be asked to make voluntary contributions to the costs. If sufficient contributions are not made, the activity may have to be cancelled.
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Cooking ginger biscuits!

SAT, (Standard Attainment Tests): Results for May 2014
This table shows a summary of the National Curriculum results of pupils in the school, (2014), compared to Nationals results at the end of the Key Stage 2, as a percentage of those eligible for assessment.

The number of eligible candidates is:  21
Figures may not total 100 per cent because of rounding.

	KS2 TEST RESULTS 2014 

	
	Percentage at each level

	
	Below
level 3*
	3+
	4+
	5+
	Pupils
not entered
	Pupils absent

	Grammar, Punctuation and Spelling
	School
	5
	95
	86
	43
	0
	0

	
	National
	6
	94
	76
	52
	
	

	Reading
	School
	0
	100
	95
	52
	0
	0

	
	National
	5
	95
	89
	49
	
	

	Writing
	School
	0
	100
	86
	24
	0
	0

	
	National
	4
	96
	85
	33
	
	

	Mathematics
	School
	0
	100
	86
	38
	0
	0

	
	National
	4
	96
	86
	42
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Chinese Arts Week
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